
Consultation of the NHS Superannuation and Pension Schemes (Miscellaneous 
Amendments) (Scotland) Regulation 2023 – Addendum to consultation with 
further amendments to include partial retirement in the 1995 Section 
 
Background 
 
SPPA is currently consulting on miscellaneous changes to the NHS Superannuation 
and Pension Schemes. The consultation was launched on 23 May and runs 15 
August 2023. 
 
The consultation seeks stakeholders’ views on technical amendments to the 
schemes proposed through the NHS Superannuation and Pension Schemes 
(Miscellaneous Amendments) (Scotland) Regulations 2023, published alongside the 
consultation in draft statutory instrument. The consultation seeks views on changes 
to the member contribution structure, pensionable re-employment, suspension of 
retire and return restrictions and a change to the annual revaluation date in the 2015 
scheme. 
 
Further amendments 
 
The draft SSI has now been updated to include provisions designed to introduce the 
option of partial retirement to members of the 1995 section of the Superannuation 
scheme, with effect from October 2023.  
 
The draft SSI now includes new regulations E11A, E11B and E11C as well as a 
number of other minor amendments to existing regulations. 
 
The updated draft SSI as well as the consultation document on proposed changes to 
member contributions from 1 October 2023 is available on the SPPA Website. 
 
Views on these amendments are sought in advance of the consultation ending on 15 
August 2023. 
 
Please use the consultation response form on our website and once completed send 
to: sppapolicy@gov.scot before midnight on the closing date. 
 
Alternatively, responses can be posted to: 
 
NHSPS(S): Member Contributions Consultation (No. 2) 
Scottish Public Pensions Agency 
7 Tweedside Park 
Tweedbank 
Galashiels 
TD1 3TE 


